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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

February 4, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The February 4, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:02 PM by Vice Chair Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair 

Robert Yanos, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  PA American Water will be conducting a water meter replacement project, details will be posted on the website. Water mains will be replaced on Dogwood Drive and Lake Drive. 422 Corridor public meetings will be held on February 17 and 18, the public is encouraged to attend. The Township has an ordinance that requires vehicles to be removed from public streets after an accumulation of 1 inch of ice or snow to facilitate plowing. The Department of Transportation has announced that the 422/662 project will be completed June 17. Representative Kessler will be holding a Town Meeting on March 26 at 7pm in the Municipal Building. 

The meeting was recessed to executive session at 7:05PM and reconvened at 7:23PM. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to accept and execute the employment contract with Kent Shuebrook as Chief of Police. Motion passed 4-0. 

The Board and the Solicitor thanked Chief Roy for his service and wished him well. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of January 21, 2009. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller, and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$148,598.02

General Fund




$  22,263.28

Sewer Fund

$    4,257.52

Traffic Impact Fund (14)

$    4,564.00

EDU Fund

$  27,922.60

Liquid Fuels 





$207,605.42

Total
Mr. Yanos pointed out that a lot of money was being spent on salt. 

The Treasurer gave the Board an update on the Maplewood assessments. 
REPORTS
Code Enforcement  The January report was presented to the Board for their review. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Resolution 09-04 Appointing Long & Barrell as Auditors   Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to adopt Resolution 09-04 appointing Long and Barrell as auditors for the Township accounts for 2009. Motion passed 4-0. 

AC Lease  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve and authorize execution of the Amity AC Lease.  Motion passed 4-0. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Mr. Boland reported that he had reviewed the Amity Fire Company’s lease documents. The leasing company is requesting a tax exempt opinion letter from the Solicitor so that the interest portion of the lease will be exempt from Federal Income Tax. Mr. Boland explained that the IRS will accept a tax exempt opinion letter for fire trucks or fire houses. He didn’t think that the present lease would meet those requirements. He suggested that the Township enter into the lease for the equipment and have the fire company lease back from the Township. The Board did not have a problem with that arrangement. The fire company representative will take the suggestion back to their membership and report back. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 

Mike Sassaman of Arro Consulting reported on the Chapter 94 report for 2008. Most of the report is completed, he is waiting for Union and Douglass Township’s reports. 

Easements are being acquired for the Monocacy Creek Interceptor. The Manager reported that he had attended a meeting with PennVest regarding any available grant funding for the new sewer line. Mr. Lyon learned that some H2O grant money may be available through the Commonwealth Financing Authority. The grant is a 50% match and the application is nearly complete. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to adopt Resolution 09-05 authorizing the application of an H2O grant and the designation of Charles E. Lyon as designate. Motion passed 4-0. 
Mr. Sassaman reported that the sewer rehab project phase 1 was complete and addressed 31,000 GPD of flow which was equivalent to 135 EDUs. Phase 2 will occur in the Monocacy Creek area and will address 92,000 GPD of flow or 400 EDUs. The construction specs are ready to bid. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize Arro to advertise the solicitation of bids for Phase 2. Motion passed 4-0. 

The Act 537 refresh is progressing, Mr. Sassaman stated that they would like to submit it to DEP by September. 

The Manager asked Mr. Sassaman if the regional dryer project was proceeding. Mr. Sassaman stated that he thought Exeter was proceeding with the larger dryer. 

NEW BUSINESS

Sewer Settlement  Mr. Yanos  moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve Resolution 09-06 to authorize the settlement proposal from Dr. Godon and collect a two year sewer usage fee.  Motion passed 4-0. 

Farm Lease    No action taken, however the Board discussed selling the property or using it for a compost area for recycling.  

Authorization to Advertise Traffic Ordinance    Mr. Boland explained that this ordinance sets maximum speed limits and stop/no parking signs throughout the Township. It also sets the weight limit on Maplewood Drive as suggested by LTL’s study. The fine for violation was set at $100. Mr. Yanos was opposed to banning trucks from Postal Road south to 422 East. He also stated that the no parking sign on W. Welsh should be removed from the ordinance, and questioned the stop sign on W. Welsh at Penns Lane. Mr. Weber will be consulted and the ordinance will be on hold until his response. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  The manager reported some mailboxes were down as a result of the snow storm, but none were hit with the plow. 
Construction easements were still needed for the Tollgate project. Doug Haring will begin appraisals for the easements. 

Chief of Police  Officer Smith will be returning to duty on February 9. 
Southern Berks EMS  Representatives from Southern Berks reported that they had reviewed the tapes from Berks Communications. It was clear to them that the County was overwhelmed. The Board discussed the events of the afternoon of January 19. Mrs. McGrath suggested that the police be given phone numbers for the ambulance services so that they can override the County if necessary. Mr. Boland suggested that a letter detailing the events of that afternoon be composed and sent to the county emergency management director and a meeting with the police, Board, Southern Berks, the fire companies and County Communications be scheduled. Mr. Boland suggested that the Township ask for an explanation of how this will be resolved by the County. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mrs. McGrath stated she had spoken at the Middle School to the eighth grade. Students asked about recycling in the schools. Mr. Stepp stated that the EAC is working to get recycling in the schools. Mr. Weller stated that the Superintendent is in favor. The Manager stated he would facilitate a meeting between the EAC and Dr. Otto. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

None
EXECUTIVE SESSION and ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the increase in wage as contracted for Paul Darrah as he had obtained his CDL. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to adjourn to executive session for personnel issues at 9:23PM






Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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